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Principal's Message

Dear Leilehua Families,

Happy Holidays! I hope everyone will have the opportunity to spend some time with family
and friends during this holiday season. Please take care and be safe during the Winter
Break. School will resume on Wednesday, January 5, 2022.

As the first semester comes fo a close, please remind your child(ren) to monitor their
academic progress so they can put themselves in a good position to be promoted to the
next grade level or graduate on time. To assist with student academic success, we have
additional access to their teachers and tutoring opportunities in the afternoons. We also
have grade-level counselors and vice-principals to enhance your child’s high school
experience. Please reach out if your child needs support.

As a reminder, during the second semester, we will continue to provide distance learning
for students that are concerned about COVID. There will need to be new agreements
signed so please be on the lookout for the intent survey. Please keep in mind in-person
learning is the best learning environment for students, but we are offering distance
learning as an option for students. Students in distance learning will not be able to

participate in school events since the concern is due to COVID.

Lastly, we are all continuing to deal with COVID. We must all do our part to keep each
other safe. Please remind your child(ren) to properly wear their mask at all times. Avoid
unnecessary public gatherings to reduce the possibility of exposure or at least limit the
time spent in close proximity to others. If there are changes to the COVID restrictions,
we will communicate them as the information is made available to us. Please stay safe and
enjoy the winter break.

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year!

Sincerely,

Jason Nakamoto







It was great to be back in school for homecoming this year. The
kids and staff all enjoyed themselves with games, activities, and
friendly competitions! The homecoming court was beautiful, and it
was wonderful to see the band perform at the football game!
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Each class had a teacher representing
them in some fun games.







on the field.

Go Mules!
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Kona Ice

is coming back to Leilehva!

Wednesday, December 8th
at 12:40 PM

Leilehua High School Front Parking Lot, by the Library
Cost is $3, $4, $5 or $6 depending on size

Sponsored by
Leilehua Parent-Teacher-Student Organization (PTSO)




Join Now!

The PTSO is looking for a Vice President and a Secretary.
We'd love for you to join our team where you can make
a difference for the students and staff at Leilehua.
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The PTSO thanks everyone who supported the Jamba Juice Fundraiser!

It was a great success!

ﬁw Making a difference in the
phute:
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Any way you slice it, our LHS staff is amazing!! On November
24th, the PTSO wanted to say how thankful they are for the
staff at Leilehua, so they provided a slice of pie for every staff
member. Thank you to Tonya’s Pies for providing several free
pies and thank you to the students and parents who came
out to help serve our wonderful school.
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Thanksgiving Staff Appreciation Event
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The Library Learning
Commons is Open!

7:45 am to 3:00 pm (3:45pm when there is tutoring)

Sanitize your hands upon entry.
Masks must be properly worn at all times, no warning.
Chairs and tables should be left as is, no grouping.
When looking for a book, put books you don't want on book carts.
Drinks should be left at the table near the entrance.




On November 8, 2021 members of the Los Amigos Spanish Club
took part in a school service project where they pruned 2 Bird of
Paradise Plants by the Gym side.

Thank you to the following members that participated:
Leisliany Garcia
D'Angie Martinez
Aiden Galiza
Mayralis Velazquez
Johanilyz Acevedo
Yalizmar Cardona
Jaeda Covington
Lindsay Elomary

20



21









What is Tutor.com for U.S. Military Families?

Tutor.com for U.S. Military
Families (Tutor.com/military), is
a program that allows eligible
students in grades kindergarten
through college to connect to a
live tutor online at any time
(24/7/361) tor one-to-one help
with homework, studying, test

prep and more, at no cost.

Who 15 eligible to use Tutor.com/military?

Active Duty Military, ROTC, Wounded Warrior, Reserve, DoD and Coast
Guard military service members, civilian personnel, and ALL dependent fam-
ily members are eligible to use Tutor.com/military when the service member

is in either active/full-time or parttime/traditional drilling status, wherever

they are located. Also, all DODEA students are eligible to use Tutor.com/

military regardless of their parents connection to the military.

Which subjects can students get help with?

Tutor.com/military has expert tutors in over 150 subjects.

Access the subject list at www.tutor.com/military.

24



How does Tutor.com work?

Tutor.com has more than 3,000 background-checked tutors that

provide expert, on-demand academic support, 24/7.

Eligible students worldwide can access the online service from any
Internet-enabled device for real-time help in more than 150 subjects,

plus standardized test prep and more.

Students and tutors work one-to-one in a secure online classroom;
that uses text or voice chat, interactive whiteboard, graphing calcula-

tor, file sharing, text editor and more.

In addition to receiving real-time tutoring and homework help on
demand, students can also choose to schedule future online tutoring
sessions and submit papers for offline tutor review. Feedback on pa-

pers, essays and other writing projects that a student uploads and sub-
mits for tutor review will be available in “My Sessions” in a student’s

Tutor.com account within 12 hours.

R egardless of how a student works with a tutor, a tutor will not
simply provide answers, but will help a student learn how to ap-
proach a question and come to an answer. Our tutors do not “teach”
topics or lessons, but rather help students better understand how to

answer the questions students bring to their tutoring sessions.
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e We have some awesome student
athletes at Leilehua. Here are just a
few we caught on camera!

GO MULES!!
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The Hawaii State Department of Education and M i c 3
the Military Interstate Children’s Compact Commission (MIC3) -

Hawaii State Council

presents the
2021 Military Interstate Compact 101 Training

for Department Staff; Complex Area Superintendents, Principals, Counselors, Registrars, Transition
Coordinators; Military Family Support Providers; and Parents

Tuesday, December 14, 2021, 1:00-2:00pm HST
Virtual Zoom Session

Background:

When initial efforts to pass the Compact in 2008 reached an impasse, an ad hoc task force was appointed by the
legislature to resolve the differences with the model language. In June 2009, the state of Hawaii adopted the HRS
Chapter 311D, Section 1-3 and became a member of the Interstate Compact on Educational Oppartunity for Military
Children. All fifty states and the District of Columbia are members of the Compact, and all Hawaii public schools are
mandated to comply with the Compact rules and regulations.

Hawaii's language expanded representation on the State Council to include representatives from all active-duty services
and includes the U.S. Coast Guard (U.8. Department of Homeland Security) and U.S. Indo-Pacific Command. In addition,
Hawaii included education leadership from all heavily impacted school complexes as well as the Hawaii Department of
Education (HIDOE) Military Liaison.

The purpose of the Compact is to remove barriers to educational success imposed on children of military families because
of frequent moves and deployment of their parents.

Session facilitators:

« MIC3 Hawaii State Commissioner, Kathleen Berg (Brig Gen, ret. USAF)
MIC3 Executive Director, Cherise Imai

The session will address:
e Why the Compact is important

¢ What you need to know
« What the Compact covers (and doesn't)

o Case studies
¢ Resources, information and assistance

Note: Attendees can recelve a course certificate of completion on request.

Register by Friday, December 10" via: https:/bit.ly/hicompact101
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting.

Questions? Contact: Cherry Okahara, Military Liaison, HIDOE at 808-271-5724 or cherry.okahara@k12 hi.us; or
Lindsey Dablow, MIC3 at 859-244-8067 or email Idablow@csg.org.

For more information about the Compact visit: www.mic3.net or
https :/iwww.hawaiipublicschools.org/ParentsAndStudents/MilitaryFamilies/Pages/MIC3.aspx
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LHS CLASS
OF 2024

BLOOD
DRIVE

52

GIVE THE GIFT OF LIFE!

January 27,2022
8:00AM-3:30PM
inthelibrary
To make an appointment, please see Ms. Ulepin
Room 39 (during non-instructional times)
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CHARLES R. KENDALL &
RUSSELL K. OKATA SCHOlARSHIPS

$3,000 & $2,000

Awards are available to HGEA members
and their dependents.
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5o HAWAII

S”ELF STORAGE.

Hawal'i Self Storage Student Scholarship
DEADLINE - Feb, 13, 2022

Amounts = Up to $1000 available

Apply at
bit.ly/hawaiiselfstorage

Who is the scholarship for?

This program is designed to help and support students financially to develop into future
leaders in our community. 10 students will be selected for the scholarships, and it will be
awarded based on required written essay and eligibility. =~ Continous Notice of Non-Discrimination

The Hawaii State Department of Education (HIDOE) and its

! - schools do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national
» g aps origin, ancestry, sex, gender identity, gender expression,
E' Igl bl' Ity sexual orientation, age, disability, and religion in its programs
and activities. Please direct inquiries regarding HIDOE
~ : = nondiscrimination policies as follows:

Beth Schimmelfenning, Director  Civil Rights Compliance Branch

» B ed H awa | ' I reS| d e nt Rhonda Wong, Compliance Hawaii State Department of Education
* be a current High School senior e de

* Be accepted and enrolled full-time at a 4-year college,y Nt tstiima, Tide IX CRCBRUILELY
’ University Krysti Sukita, ADA/S04 o =
® Dbe able to complete the essay question

Apply at bit.ly/hawaiiselfstorage
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The Native Hawaiian

SCHOLARSHIP
AHA

Oct 21, Nov 10, & Dec 7
6:00 pm - 8:00 pm via Zoom

Learn about sources of financial aid

available for Native Hawaiians including
eligibility criteria and application
requirements.

Scan the QR code with your mobile http://g0.hawaii.edu.go/PTP
device to RSVP for this virtual event. https://nhea.net







TIPS
AFTERSCHOOL TUTORING

MONDAY, TUESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY
2:4SPM TO 3:4SPM
@ THE LEILEHUA LIBRARY LEARNING COMMONS
—OR=
TIPS ONLINE TUTORING
HTTPS://MEET.GOOGLE.COM/ZSI-NJWC-DIM

iic
(7 ue

SCAN ME

Tutoring will be first come, first serve. Max capacity at
this time is 10 in-person students.
Bring all work, books and questions.
Students who need computer access only can go to the
computer lab (open till 3:15pm).
AR 2




UNIVERSITY OF HAWAI‘l AT MANOA

FREE ONLINE TUTORING SESSIONS

Are you in the LHS C/0 20247 Do you need help with math?
The Online Learning Academy (OLA) has you covered!
STARTING SEPTEMBER 13
MONDAYS & WEDNESDAYS
3 PM T0 6 PM




Mark your calendars for Junior Prom on March 19th, 2022 at the
Prince Waikiki Hotel. Guests are welcomed to attend, however all

attendees must be fully vaccinated in order to purchase a prom ticket.

If you have any questions, please see Mrs. Freitas in room 56 or Mr.

Antonio 1n room 36.
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AR JOUR
CALENDAL

WINTER BREAK
December 20th-January 4th

School resumes for students on January 5th 2022

If you have already signed up for the SAT, don'’t forget to
come prepared on December 4th

Need to take the SAT?
The next SAT will be held at Leilehua on March 12th, 2022
Registration deadline is February 11th, 2022
Late registration deadline is March 1st, 2022

Register at mysat.collegeboard.org
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Download
for Free

Today!

# Download on the
% App Store

How we Communicate:
Website, Mobile App, social media and more!

Download our mobile app!

Our Website:www.leilehua.k12. hi.us
o Too— e gl Tell your kids
LEILEHUA HIGH SCHOOL. 0o« Y .
st M AR L Leilehua about it too!

L3
KEEP UP-TO-DATE High School
ON NEWS L ANNOUNCEVENTS
. f (=8 App Store

lick Register
reate own username &
assword.




